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August 23, 2020 

CLERGY 

Reverend Andrew Dickinson  
Pastor 

frandrewdickinson@sfcatholic.org 

 
Reverend Michael Kapperman 

Parochial Vicar 
frmichaelkapperman@sfcatholic.org 

 

PARISH STAFF 
Janean Block 

Office Manager 
janean@sacredheartaberdeen.net 

 

Paulette Hay  
Financial Secretary 

paulette@sacredheartaberdeen.net 
 

Chiara Wang 
Pastoral/Homebound Ministry  
chiara@sacredheartaberdeen.net 

 

Thomas Eskro 
Director of  

Evangelization & Discipleship 
thomas@sacredheartaberdeen.net 

 

Dawn Wanttie 
Asst. Director of Rel. Education 
dawn@sacredheartaberdeen.net 

 

Jeff Swank  
Maintenance, Grounds & Cemetery 
jeff@sacredheartaberdeen.net 

 

Marcela Faflak 
Director of  Music 

marcela@sacredheartaberdeen.net 
 

Aberdeen Catholic Foundation 
David Vetch - Executive Director 
david.vetch@acf.network 

 

 
MASS SCHEDULE 

Sat. Vigil 5:00pm  
Sun. 7:30, 9:30, &11:30am 

DAILY MASS 
Mon. 5:30pm, Tues. 7:30am 
Wed.  12:10pm & 5:30pm 
Thur. & Fri. 7:30am, Sat. 8:15am 
 
CONFESSIONS  
Mon. 5:00pm, Tues. 7:00am,  
Wed. 5:00pm 
Thur. & Fri. 7:00am  
Sat. 7:30-8:00am & 3:30-4:30pm 

BAPTISM Must attend 1 class - first 
Thursday of the month, 7:00pm in the 
school library.  Call office for info 
and to register for class. 

MARRIAGE 

Date must be set 6 months prior to 
marriage to allow time for classes & 
formation. Call priests at the office. 

CATHOLIC BURIAL -Sacred Heart 
Cemetery, 605-225-7065 



 

School is back in session! This is a very familiar time of year. The 
calendars of many individuals and families revolve around the school 
year. We have summer break, winter break, spring break, inservice 
days, etc. When school starts, life changes. 
 
As we enter this change of life, let us take a step back and ask the question: Why? Why is it that we have to go to school? Why is it an 
important part of our lives? 
 
A simple answer is that we need to be formed. Our time in school is very valuable because it is a time when we are intellectually formed 
in many different subjects. School is a time when we work out our intellectual muscles and start to develop the capacity to think more 
broadly and deeply about different topics. We are formed, shaped, and molded through the subjects that we learn at school. Through this 
formation, I start to think more critically and deeply about life and what occurs in life. Through this formation, I become more fully 
alive. 
 
However, the fact of the matter is that once I graduate from school (even if I obtain a doctorate), I am never fully formed. Our entire life 
is a process of formation. We are called to be continually formed, shaped, and molded throughout our entire lives so that we can become 
fully alive.  
 
This is what discipleship is. Our discipleship with Christ is allowing ourselves to be formed, shaped, and molded by Christ through the 
power of the Holy Spirit so that we can become the Saints of God that we are called to be. 
 
So as we enter into this new school year, whether we are just beginning school or whether we graduated from school 60 years ago, let us 
Christ the question: ñLord, how are you forming me into your own image? How would you like to mold my heart to be like your own 
Heart? Where am I prideful and think I know best? Where am I humble, and docile to You Lord?ò 

From the Parochial Vicar 

            HOMEBOUND MINISTRIES CORNER  

Last week I mentioned works of mercy. Do you know 

that Church teachings regarding seven Corporal Works 

of Mercy include óvisit the sick?ô How do we visit our 

sick and homebound now as we have very limited ac-

cess to them? Letôs be creative about this: we can write 

letters and make some nice cards for them. We could 

send flowers, blessed sacramental such as scapulars, 

rosaries and medals. We could ask our guardian angels 

to visit them and we could give them a phone call. We 

could offer a Mass to be celebrated for their healing and 

light a candle for them. And the list goes on! I pray that 

this week we become more innovative in loving! 

Thanks, Chiara 

The generous donors to the Catholic Community Foun-
dation for Eastern South Dakota and the Aberdeen 
Catholic Foundation have setup a fund to help those 
struggling financially during the pandemic. If you need 
financial assistance due to the COVID-19 pandemic 
please contact the office and ask for Fr. Andrew or Fr. 
Michael (605-225-7065) or Dave Vetch from the foun-
dation (605-218-0072). You could receive up to $200 
per individual or $500 per family. We are here for you!  

**Thank you to those who have shared their blessings 
and donated to this fund! And last but not least, please 
continue to pray all of those being affected! Jesus, we 
trust in you! 

MASKS NEEDED!  If you are able to donate masks, 
whether store bought or homemade, we would really ap-
preciate it!  These can be dropped off at the parish of-
fice.  We are still in search of filing cabinets, preferable 
2 or 4 drawer, please contact the parish office if you can 
help.  Thank you!!!!! 

SACRED HEART CEMETERY CORNER  
School has started and before we know it harvest and 
other fall cleanup will be on full swing.  This includes 
our cemetery, please start thinking about collecting your 
flowers and other ornaments that you placed on 
gravesites this will help with both the fall and spring 
cleanup.  
Also, our board could use a couple of additional 
members if you are interested in helping manage our 
cemetery please contact Jeff Swank at 605-225-7065 
or jeff@sacredheartaberdeen.net 

The 2020 Sacred Heart Bazaar will be held Sunday, 
October 11th.  We are looking for a group of people to 
form a chair committee instead of a chair and co-chair.  
Please prayerfully consider stepping up to be a part of 
this committee.   Please call Brenda Artz 377-4255 or 
the parish office  225-7065 for more information.   
Thank you and God Bless! 

                         WE AS A COMMUNITY  
Extend our sympathy to the families and friends of  Pe-
ter Wolf  and Adeline Larsen whose funerals we cele-
brated on August 19, 2020 and August 22, 2020. 

MONEY COUNTERS!!!  We are back in full swing!  
Please see which weekend you are assigned and meet after 
9:30 mass in the school library.  We are following Covid 
guidelines (gloves, wipes, social distancing)  - these are 
not mandatory, but advisable. If you canôt be there due to 
another reason, please look at the contact lists given out 
and make a trade for another weekend.  We really need 
your help!  Thank you!!!   
***August 22/23 Team #4 Counts Collections*** 

https://www.facebook.com/sdcatholicfoundation/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARCj_rjjU7lOoCEeMX9wsTm3YANc8mqmU3XcrhhXLsijptJ-jpI4irLk4UonT3vpk7SXhtbLfNWRnCXN&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDmDXGE0D5j01KfrAQcCBaMVA6FfrHfPRSiEov7i5F7sVMcIrjrjUQdvSA3iDyau9UDBuRxzOioU7KNyPQ9
https://www.facebook.com/sdcatholicfoundation/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARCj_rjjU7lOoCEeMX9wsTm3YANc8mqmU3XcrhhXLsijptJ-jpI4irLk4UonT3vpk7SXhtbLfNWRnCXN&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDmDXGE0D5j01KfrAQcCBaMVA6FfrHfPRSiEov7i5F7sVMcIrjrjUQdvSA3iDyau9UDBuRxzOioU7KNyPQ9
https://www.facebook.com/aberdeencatholicfoundation/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARDvR11pK7aKQuUXJLbrEuE8TMLYGv9lvEWqW5O2YYKfGIg-VvSL5-9QpNp4gBo778lNihPg4ZkqfML2&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDmDXGE0D5j01KfrAQcCBaMVA6FfrHfPRSiEov7i5F7sVMcIrjrjUQdvSA3iDyau9UDBuRxzOioU7
https://www.facebook.com/aberdeencatholicfoundation/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARDvR11pK7aKQuUXJLbrEuE8TMLYGv9lvEWqW5O2YYKfGIg-VvSL5-9QpNp4gBo778lNihPg4ZkqfML2&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDmDXGE0D5j01KfrAQcCBaMVA6FfrHfPRSiEov7i5F7sVMcIrjrjUQdvSA3iDyau9UDBuRxzOioU7
https://www.facebook.com/dave.vetch?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARD3Nbq1Ezfkdli6gq80SkuDXunWpWSIS9TRVnZBnbHN7LQCYG1nVyrCZnfne9FpeDiDEam1q4q_dkPg&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDmDXGE0D5j01KfrAQcCBaMVA6FfrHfPRSiEov7i5F7sVMcIrjrjUQdvSA3iDyau9UDBuRxzOioU7KNyPQ9-KSduSMdDtW
mailto:jeff@sacredheartaberdeen.net


Faith Formation Registration Open 
Registration is now open for Catechesis of the Good  
Shepherd, Wednesday night formation classes  
(grades 1-6), and youth formation (grades 7-12) for the  
2020/2021 school year. Registration forms can be found  
In the east entryway outside the parish hall or online on  
our website:  
sacredheartaberdeen.net/2020-2021-registration!  
 

Attached to the registration form is a calendar for the year  
and our óGuidelines in light of COVID-19 concernsô  
document outlining practical changes we are making to  
increase safety, as well as the option to complete faith  
formation from the home if you so choose.  

Interested in joining the Catholic Church? 

The ordinary way people join the Church is through   
a process called the Rite of Christian Initiation of  
Adults (RCIA). RCIA is a weekly formation course  
taught by our priests to prepare people who are either  
unbaptized or from a different Christian tradition  
(protestants) enter into the fullness of the Catholic  
faith. RCIA will be on Thursdays beginning Septem 
ber 17 in the school library. Contact the parish office  
to register!! 605-225-7065 

Faith Formation 

Check out Formed.org! 

To create a new account with 
our parish: 
Visit sacredheartaberdeen.FORMED.org  and enter your 
email. Click on the email they send you and you're in! 

 

Already have a FORMED account? 
Visit FORMED.org  and click sign in. Enter your email 
and click on the email they send you and you're in! 

Communion and Liberation Group 
Meets most Tuesday evenings at 7:00pm off campus. Con-
tact Thomas at thomas@sacredheartaberdeen.net or in the 
office at 605-225-7065 for details. 

Equip: Deep Formation for Missionary Discipleship 
Application Process now open 
Equip is a  Diocesan run free three-year process that 
forms lay men and women as missionary disciples, em-
powering them to deepen their own faith in Jesus Christ 
and to share Him and His teachings with others. 
Anyone who is yearning to take their faith to the next  
level should consider applying for Equip.  Applications 
are due by September 15th and wonôt open again until the 
fall of 2023. Get all the details at sfcatholic.org/equip. 

Retreat Opportunities 

Broom Tree Retreat Center 
Upcoming Menôs Silent Retreats: 

¶ Sept 24-27, 2020 
¶ Oct 15-18, 2020 
¶ Nov 19-22, 2020 

Upcoming Womenôs Silent Retreats: 
¶ Aug 27-30, 2020 - NOT FULL! 
¶ Sept 17-20, 2020 
¶ Oct 1-4, 2020 

 

More info and registration at https://broom-tree.org/ 
 

 In the Silence, God Speaks 

The Abbey of the Hills  
Upcoming Retreats/Events: 
¶ August 28-30: Womenôs Si-
lent Retreat - Discovering the 
Heart of the Father 

¶ October 16-18: Worldwide 
Marriage Encounter 

 

More info and registration at www.abbeyofthehills.org/  
 

 Rediscover Peace 

Catechesis of the Good Shepherd 
Assistants Needed 
We are in need of assistants to help in each of our atrium 
sessions (Wed. from 1:30-3:15pm and Thur and Fri from 
4-5:45pm. No previous training necessary - contact 
Thomas in the office for more information. 

Mission Blueprint 
Mission ID: Menôs 
Conference 
 

September 19, 2020 right here in Aberdeen! 
 

Men are meant for greatness. Mission ID explores true 
masculinity by helping men discover their true identity. 
Saturday, September 19, 2020 from 9am - 6pm. Find out 
more and register at mission-blueprint.org/mission-id/  

Youth Opportunities 
 

This year both small and large group opportunities will be  
available to youth grades 7-12. Check out the calendar on  
the bulletin board by the social hall and mark your  
calendars for a youth/parent informational meeting on  
Wednesday, 9/16 at 7pm in the social hall! 

Catechists and Assistants Needed! 
Share the faith that you have received by becoming a  
catechist for Grades 1-6! We are in need of several more 
catechists for our program this year as we would like to keep 
class sizes small and have a few substitute teachers for our 
Wednesday night program from 5:30-6:30pm.  All the    
materials and lesson plans are provided. Please contact 
Dawn Wanttie in the Parish Office to sign up.  

https://www.sacredheartaberdeen.net/2020-2021-registration
https://sacredheartaberdeen.formed.org/
https://formed.org/
https://broom-tree.org/
https://mission-blueprint.org/mission-id/

